
 

 

TO THE HONOURABLE THE LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF MANITOBA 

 

Your Standing Committee on Legislative Affairs presents the following as its Second Report. 

 

 

Meetings 

 

Your Committee met on the following occasions in the Legislative Building: 

 January 19, 2018 (3rd Session – 41st Legislature) 

 January 16, 2019 (4th Session – 41st Legislature) 

 

 

Matters under Consideration 

 

 Annual Report of the Children's Advocate for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2017 

 Annual Report of the Manitoba Advocate for Children and Youth for the fiscal year ending March 31, 

2018 

 

 

Committee Membership 

 

Committee membership for the January 19, 2018 meeting: 

 Mr. ALLUM 

 Hon. Mrs. COX 

 Hon. Mr. FIELDING  

 Mrs. GUILLEMARD (Chairperson)  

 Mr. LAGASSÉ 

 Ms. MARCELINO (Logan) 

 Mr. MICKLEFIELD 

 Ms. MORLEY-LECOMTE  

 Mr. NESBITT (Vice-Chairperson) 

 Mrs. SMITH (Point Douglas) 

 

Committee membership for the January 16, 2019 meeting: 

 Mr. ALLUM 

 Hon. Mrs. COX 

 Mrs. GUILLEMARD (Chairperson) 

 Mr. JOHNSTON (St. James) 

 Mr. LAMONT 

 Mr. MICKLEFIELD 

 Ms. MORLEY-LECOMTE  

 Mr. REYES 

 Hon. Mrs. STEFANSON 

 Mr. SWAN 

 Mr. WIEBE 

 

Your Committee elected Mr. MICKLEFIELD as the Vice-Chairperson at the January 16, 2019 meeting. 

 

 

Official Speaking on Record at the January 19, 2018 meeting: 

 Daphne Penrose, Children's Advocate 

 

Official speaking on the record at the January 16, 2019 meeting: 

 Daphne Penrose, Advocate for Children and Youth 

 

 

Reports Considered and Passed 

 

Your Committee considered and passed the following report as presented: 

 

 Annual Report of the Children's Advocate for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2017 

 

  



 

 

Report Considered but not Passed 

 

Your Committee considered the following report but did not pass it: 

 

 Annual Report of the Manitoba Advocate for Children and Youth for the fiscal year ending March 31, 

2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by, 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Mrs. Sarah GUILLEMARD, Chairperson 

January 16, 2019 


